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tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘ 
                                    
Today we had a whole school activity as part of Education Week.  It was great to see so many parents take part in 

the activities at the school with their children.  We welcome parents to our school at all times and Education Week is 

a special opportunity to come to the school and see your children at work.  Further details are provided in this 

Newsletter.  

On Tuesday 26th June we will be holding Parent Teacher Interviews for the first Semester of the year.  In order to assist 

Parents to make bookings on line there will be assistance provided on Wednesday, 30th May. Please see the ΨImportant 

DatesΩ section for further details. 

Last week our students in Years 3 and 5 took part in the National Assessment Program ς Literacy and Numeracy 

(NAPLAN).  Students in Years 3, 5, 7 and 9 from all states and territories in Australia take part in the NAPLAN tests 

ǿƘƛŎƘ ŀǎǎŜǎǎ ƻǳǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΩ ǎƪƛƭƭǎ ƛƴ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎΣ ǿǊƛǘƛƴƎΣ ƭŀƴƎǳŀƎŜ ŎƻƴǾŜƴǘƛƻƴǎ όǎǇŜƭƭƛƴƎΣ ǇǳƴŎǘǳŀǘƛƻƴ ŀnd grammar) and 

ƴǳƳŜǊŀŎȅΦ  tŀǊŜƴǘǎ ǿƛƭƭ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜ ŀ ǊŜǇƻǊǘ ƭŀǘŜǊ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊ ǘƘŀǘ ǎƘƻǿǎ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǊŜǎǳƭǘǎΦ ¢ƘŜ ǊŜǎǳƭǘǎ ǿƛƭƭ ŀƭǎƻ ǎƘƻǿ 

how each child has performed in relation to expected levels of achievement. 

On Friday 22nd June we will hold our yearly Reporting Meeting to the School Community and utilise the opportunity to 

get the views of our school community on a range of matters so that we can celebrate our successes and identify areas 

where we can improve.  I hope that many school community members can attend the meeting and provide valuable 

feedback for us so that we can continue to provide the best support for our students and our school community. 

 

Have a wonderful week. 

 
Leonie Fitzgerald 

Principal 

DANDENONG SOUTH PRIMARY 
SCHOOL 

52 Kirkham Road, Dandenong South   
Phone: 9792 3726 

 

THIS NEWSLETTER IS AVAILABLE ON THE WEBSITE BELOW: 

School Website:  www.dandenong-south-ps.vic.edu.au 

(Use this website to access SENTRALΩǎ Parent Portal) 

Email address:  dandenong.south.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 
  

  

  

                        

Principal: Mrs Leonie Fitzgerald 

Assistant Principal: Mrs Angela Savaglio 

Assistant Principal: Mrs Moniba Ehsan 

Dandenong South Primary School has a holistic approach to learning where the academic, 

physical, social, and emotional needs of all children are fostered through the schoolôs values 

of:  

Resilience - Empathy - Challenge - Respect 

 

http://www.dandenong-south-ps.vic.edu.au/


 

Administration Information 

 
2018 Booklist Payments - Thank you to those who have made Requisites payments for the 2018 school year. 

Family Statements have been sent home. If you are unsure please do call or visit the office as soon as possible. 

Payments may be made at the school office daily Monday to Friday from 8.30-3.00pm, with EFTPOS 

debit/credit card being the preferred method of payment. Please contact the Business Manager, Val 

Korcari if you need to discuss a payment plan. 

 

Family Updates - Details including PHONE NUMBERS, EMERGENCY CONTACTS, HEALTH RELATED 

ISSUES, JOB OCCUPATION CHANGES, or a change in PARENT CIRCUMSTANCES should ALWAYS BE 

ADVISED TO THE SCHOOL IMMEDIATELY.  Please advise us of any changes required. 

First Aid  ï please note for visits to sick bay, parents are only notified if the students visit for first aid 

is of a serious nature. The cost of any medical attention or ambulance for a student will be the 

responsibility of the parent/guardian. Parents are liable for all medical expenses incurred as a result of 

student injury, including transport costs such as ambulance or air ambulance cost. 

Lost Property ï Please remember to clearly name ALL items. The many items that were in lost 

property have now been sorted and named items returned to students via their classrooms.   All uniform 

items un-named and un-claimed will be acquired for welfare donations.  

¶ Parents wishing to speak with Mrs Fazli please do so before or after school.  During school 

hours Mrs Fazli is busy working with children in classrooms. 

¶ Newsletters are available on the school website: www.dandenong-south-ps.vic.edu.au 

Please make sure we have your correct family email on file for sending of information and 
Newsletters.  Please update your email in the Sentral Portal. 

¶ School Email address:  dandenong.south.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 

¶ Absences:  Absence Notes must be supplied to school for all times children are away from 
school. 

¶ HATS!! Reminder hats must be worn through April. 
 

The Administration team would like to thank all for their continued support and continue to wish 
everyone a wonderful 2018. 

Regards, Val, Elenore and Mazz    
 
 
 
 

                           
                                                                                                                               

 

http://www.dandenong-south-ps.vic.edu.au/
mailto:dandenong.south.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au


 

 

Tuarika   1A EMPATHY 

Maddy   3/4F RESILIENCE 

Efath   3/4H RESILIENCE 

Daania              1B EMPATHY 

Ali   1C RESPECT 

Farhad   1D RESPECT 

Azra  2A EMPATHY 

Sabah  2B RESILIENCE 

Sediqullah    2C CHALLENGE 

Kali  2D EMPATHY 

Destan  2D RESILIENCE 

Ayan    3/4A CHALLENGE 

Naura  3/4C EMPATHY 

Liron   3/4C RESPECT 

Erian  3/4D CHALLENGE 

Zar Bibi  3/4DCHALLENGE 

Narges   3/4E CHALLENGE 

Mehdi   34A EMPATHY 

Hajera  34A EMPATHY 

Isa   34G EMPATHY 

Leiya  34H EMPATHY 

Muntazir   5/6A CHALLENGE 

Mahdi   5/6B RESPECT 

Sana     5/6C RESPECT 

Hiruki   5/6D RESPECT 

Adrian   5/6E RESPECT 

Rihan  5/6F RESPECT 

Fiola  5/6G RESILIENCE 

Noor    FA RESILIENCE 

Arben    FB RESPECT 

Omar  FC EMPATHY 

Marjan   FD CHALLENGE 

Olivia  FE CHALLENGE 
  

 

Calendar  DATES TO REMEMBER 

Friday 25th May 
Interschool Cross Country at Tatterson Park Keysborough.  For 
qualified students. 

Thursday 29th May Grades 3 & 4 CBD Melbourne Excursion. 

Wednesday 30th May 
A support session for parents needing assistance in logging onto 
SENTRAL to book parent teacher interviews for their child/children.   

Monday 4th June CERES Excursion for Grades 56C, 56D & 56G 

Tuesday 5th June CERES Excursion for Grades 56A, 56B, 56E & 56F 

Friday 22nd June 
Yearly Reporting Meeting to the School Community ς See information 
in the Principals report on page one of this Newsletter. 

Tuesday 26th June Parent Teacher Interviews ς in classrooms 

 

 

 

 

 



 
Attendance Protocols  
 
This term we are notifying families if their child is absent on the day. Parents/carers will receive a 
text message if their child/children are away from the school on a given day. It is the responsibility 
of parents/carers to notify the school of the reason for absence. Ideally, we would prefer being 
notified in advance through a phone call or SENTRALôs Parent Portal but understand that is not 
always practical. However, it is important that you inform the school of the reason for absence.  
 
Going to school every day is the single most important part of a childôs education. Students learn 
new things at school every day and missing school puts them behind. We all want our students to 
get a great education, and the building blocks for a great education begin with students coming to 
school each and every day. It is also important to be at school on time because we start instruction 
at 9am and if the student is coming 15 minutes late, they are missing important literacy teaching 
every day or every second day.  
 
Dandenong South Primary School uses SENTRAL where parents can notify the school if their child 
is going to be away or has been away for any reason. You can access the link to SENTRAL on our 
schoolôs website:  
http://www.dandenong-south-ps.vic.edu.au/quick-links/sentral-login/ 
  
If you need assistance in setting up your access to SENTRALôs Parent Portal, please do not hesitate 
to visit the Office and a staff member will be able to assist you.  
 
SENTRAL Parent Portal  
 
Dandenong South Primary School has a Sentral Parent Portal page. This portal and app is designed 

to give you access to a range of information about your child. We have now opened up some new 

modules that you can access through the Sentral Parent Portal with your username and password.  

The modules that are available to view are Student NAPLAN results (years 3 and 5), Student 

Reports, Student Attendance, Activities and School Newsletters. During Term 1 and 3 when parent 

teacher interviews are running, you will also have the ability to book interviews with your child's 

teacher. We will notify parents through the newsletter when these are open.  

 

If you are new to Dandenong South and have not registered or created your username and 

password for our Parent Portal page, you will need to do this first before being able to access these 

modules. Please come by the school office to collect details on how to complete this process.  

 

In addition to this, if you have forgotten your password, please follow the link below to create a new 

password for your account.  

https://sentral.dandenong-south-ps.vic.edu.au/portal/login  

 

The YouTube links below will also assist you in learning how to register and use the Student and 

Parent Portal.  

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Ygl8t3ZPBdo  

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=vwMCA3Khqrg  

 

If you require any assistance with registering  

 

http://www.dandenong-south-ps.vic.edu.au/quick-links/sentral-login/
https://sentral.dandenong-south-ps.vic.edu.au/portal/login
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Ygl8t3ZPBdo
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=vwMCA3Khqrg


The Little Mermaid Show was fun for the whole school. 

This week, the Alpha Theatre group visited and performed The Little Mermaid. Everyone enjoyed the performance. 

Here are some pictures from the Foundation to 2 performance. 

 

  
MUSIC NEWS  

For the last two weeks, students in Foundation and grade 1 have been exploring sounds on different instruments. 

The students rotate through six or seven groups of instruments. They tried xylophones, frog guiros, coloured chime 

bars, coloured bells, keyboards, happy harps, ukuleles, gangokui bells and triangles. This is one of their favourite 

activities. Students explore different ways of playing the instruments and try to work out why different size can 

change the pitch of the instrument. Their favourite instrument remains the keyboard. Everyone remains engaged 

although it does get a bit loud in the music room! Here are some students playing during these explorations. You 

may find a picture of your child if you look closely. 

    

  

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Students in grades 3/4CD have been creating 30 seconds of emotional music. The rest of the class try to work out 

what emotion they are performing. To do this, students chose instruments and different dynamic changes (eg. 

fast/slow, loud/soft, bouncy/smooth, etc.) to play them to express their chosen emotion. Everyone did a great job 

and some even guessed the actual emotion. 

   

     



 

 

  

   

 

 

From Christina Engel music teacher for Foundation/1 & 34CD 

RECONCILIATION WEEK 

Next week it is Reconciliation week. Every year between 27th May and 4th June, we remember some of our history. 

IƛǎǘƻǊȅ ƛǎ ƴƻǘ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ǇƭŜŀǎŀƴǘ ŦƻǊ ǳǎ ǘƻ ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ǘƘŜƳŜ ƛǎ Ψ5ƻƴΩǘ YŜŜǇ IƛǎǘƻǊȅ ! aȅǎǘŜǊȅΩΦ bŜȄǘ ǿŜŜƪΣ 

students will be exploring some of our Australian history that involves our Aboriginal/Koorie people. 

Do you know what the black, red and yellow colours of the Aboriginal flag represent? What do the colours of the 

Torres Strait Islands flag represent? Maybe your child will know these answers by the end of next week. If not, the 

next newsletter will hold the answer! 

 

w9a9a.9wΥ 5hbΩ¢ Y99t IL{¢hw¸ ! a¸{¢9w¸ 


